
    Immaculate Conception Parish  

Bishop of Albany Diocese: 

Edward B. Scharfenberger 

Bishop Emeritus: Howard Hubbard  

Pastor: Fr. Tom Zelker  

tomzelker@gmail.com 

Office Manager:  Sue Hyde 

Our Parish Office & Mailing Address  

67 Main Street 

Hoosick Falls, NY 12090 

Phone: 518-686-5064 

E-Mail: immconcept@roadrunner.com 

Office Hours:  Monday—Friday 9:00 AM - 3:30 PM 

Website: www. icchoosickfalls.com  

 Facebook page:  Immaculate Conception Hoosick Falls 

WE PRAY   

 

During the season of summer, we celebrate the profound mystery of Christ among us.  Our response to the Hebrew Scriptures is Psalm 

118: “Whose love is forever, whose love is forever, whose love is forever more!”  All of creation…with the summer rains…with hills and 

mountains…with the sky and planets…with songs in our hearts…gives thanks.  Our Gospel acclamation is the joyful Celtic Alleluia.   

Coming to the Lord’s table we remember, “When we eat this bread and drink this cup, we proclaim your Death until you come again.”  

God’s love for us is so deep that Jesus could give his life for all people.  Our lives are transformed to be that same Christ for each other! 

We gather around the Lord's Table and are sent out as Christ's beloved disciples. 

 
 
 
 

Immaculate Conception Mass Schedule: 

Held at First United Church 

Saturday, 4 PM & Sunday, 9 AM 

 

Trustees: Ed Gorman & Ellen Scott 

Finance Council: 

Krissy Fauler, Dave Stagnitti, Mike Sanders & Linda Billert 

Pastoral Council Members: 

Virginia Cuddihy, Mike Brewster 

Jerry D’Acchille, Rick Ferrannini 

Karen Kaufman, and the two Trustees 

Music Ministry: Richard Cherry 

Worship and Environment: Lynne Mango 

 

 



LITURGY SCHEDULE 

Masses are celebrated at First United 
Church due to ceiling problems at ICC 

 
Saturday, September  22 

4:00 PM Mass 
Mary Rita Downey 

(Req. Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Stevens) 
 

Sunday, September  23 
9:00 AM Mass 

William (Bill) Green 
(Req. Laura  Jones) 
Tyler Marcoux 
(Req. Judy Flynn) 

Henry & Agnes Marcoux 
(Req. Judy Flynn) 

 
Monday, September  24 

12:00 PM Mass 
Michael LaRoche 
(Req. Noreen Haynes) 

 
Friday, September  28 

12:00 PM Mass 
For the people of Eastern Europe 

 
Saturday, September  29 

4:00 PM Mass 
Mary Rita Downey 
(Req.  Sandra McCart) 

 
Sunday, September  30 

9:00 AM Mass 
Steven Schwartz 

(Req.  Louie & Veronica) 
Anne Taylor 

(Req. Rita & James Hunt) 
 

 
 
 
 

 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time            September 23, 2018 

THERE IS AN URGENT NEED FOR:  
soap, toothpaste and brushes, and feminine hygiene items.  

 

Please bring any type of the following items:  

tuna fish, macaroni and cheese, canned fruit, canned goods, cookie/cake mixes or toiletry items to our 

donation box in church. There is always a need for old bags to be reused.   

 

FOOD PANTRY  VOLUNTEERS é We are looking for volunteers at the Food Pantry to help.  If you are in-

terested, please call Dianne Hosterman at 686 -5310. 

 

 

 

 

As part of our parish and school wide effort to become ever more a people and place of peace, 

we are asking all parishioners - adults and students, to sign ñThe No Place for Hate Promise.ò  

This is a resolution to live respectfully; treating all people fairly, with kindness and tolerance.  In 

the midst of a world embroiled in violence and fear, we need to be a church of welcome, peace, 

and joy.  Our sign-up sheet is on the hospitality table.  So far 200 parishioners have signed this 

ñDeclaration of Independenceò from hate.  Let this freedom ring throughout our land. 

DIOCESAN MARRIAGE JUBILEE: 

The 46th Annual Diocesan Marriage Jubilee Liturgy will be held Sunday, October 7th, 2018 at 2:00 

PM at The Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception in Albany. Couples celebrating their 25th, 40th, 50th 

or other special wedding anniversaries are invited to attend this celebration.  Bishop Edward B. 

Scharfenberger will celebrate the Liturgy at 2:00 PM and greet couples and their guests at a reception in the 

gathering area at the Cathedral immediately following Mass.  Please register through your parish office or 

by email to Marriage.Jubilee@rcda.org. 

Basket Bingo is back - October 4! 

Basket Bingo will be on October 4th at the St. Maryôs Elementary school.  Doors open at 5:15 PM and 

games start at 6:30 PM.  Tickets can be purchased at Thorpeôs Pharmacy, the Rectory, and  after mass on 

the weekends.  Some of our baskets are Potter Hill Barn, Vera Bradley, and Chocolate Loverôs basket.  

There will be door prizes, 50/50, and lottery raffle.  There will be food and drinks to purchase.  We have 

sign-up sheets at the back of the church: to work the floor, the kitchen, and to bake something for the event.   

All baskets need to be turned in by Sept. 23rd at the church, so that we have time to make up our game 

sheet.   

Much help is needed to make this a success.  Any questions, please contact Karen 518-686-4737 or Ellen 

518-686-5075.  Thank you. 

Financial Good News 

 

Because many parishes and schools in our Diocese have debt beyond their abilities to pay, our Diocese has 

forgiven large amounts of indebtedness.  For our parish the forgiven debt is:   

$35,000 - church  

$415,000 - SMA 

As our Bishop writes ñmay this enhance your enthusiasm and inspire you to offer great praise to Almighty 

God for all that the Lord has done - and indeed will continue to do - in our midstò. 



ST. MARY’S ACADEMY 
4 PARSONS AVENUE, HOOSICK FALLS, NY 

PHONE: (518) 686-4314, FAX: (518) 686-5957  
Principal, Mrs. Amanda Goyer 

Mrs. Mary Beth Smith, Secretary  
St. Mary's Academy is the parish school of the Immaculate Conception Faith Community.  Founded in 1891, St. Mary's Academy  

provides education for students beginning in Pre-Kindergarten and continuing through Grade 6.  

 

 

 

 

 

St. Mary Academy - Annual Cow Plop & Car Show 

Sunday October, 7, 2018 

10 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Town of Hoosick Athletic Fields (Rain or Shine) 

Purchase a DEED for $20.00 and if the cow “plops”  in your square you win 

$1000 !!! 

Good Shepard Room 

We have a new meeting room  in 

the rectory, “The Good Shepard 

Room”.  Small groups may use  

this room by registering at our 

office.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends of SMA, 

Our growth mindset this week was We work to overcome obstacles.  Over the next few 

weeks, I will be sharing with you our studentsè thoughts about the new school year.  

My favorite part of the school year is changing classes. That is my favorite part because I 

donèt like being cooped up. I like being able to walk around, stretch my legs. I also like 

being able to chat with my friends in the hallway. It is also fun to walk from class to 

class.  -Anthony 

Miss Patty is looking for some volunteers to help her reorganize the library in October.  

If you are interested, please call SMA and leave a message with Mrs. Smith.   

We hope to see many of you at the blessing of the animals at 2:00pm on Wednesday, 

October 3rd.   

Our cow plop and car show will be here before we know it!  This yearès event will be 

held on Sunday, October 7th at the Town of Hoosick Athletic Fields.  The car show 

begins at 10:00am and the rest of the festivities begin at 11:00am.  Music throughout 

the day will be provided by Ben Patten of Magic 590am and 100.5 FM.  There will be 

games, food, and fun!  Tickets are just $20 with your chance to win $1,000!  Tickets 

are on sale now at SMA and the parish office.  Thank you for your continued support of 

your parish school!  We are looking for car show entries and vendors!  It costs just $10 

to register a car or register as a vendor.  This is a great event to show off your classic 

car or to create new business.  Call SMA to register today!         

As always, I encourage you to stop by and visit your parish school.    

With many blessings, 

-Mrs. Amanda Goyer- 

Comfort & Hope Bereavement Group 

Have  you recently lost a loved one?  Find it lonely to get through the grief?  

Come talk about it with the Comfort & Hope Bereavement Group.  First get-

together Monday, October 8, 2018, 7:00 PM, Good Shepard Room, ICC Parish 

Rectory.  Everyone welcome.   

For more information, call Bea Peterson, 518-686-9382 

Information Cabinet 

Bulletins and other parish infor-

mation are now available 24 hours 

a day in the green  cabinet on the 

rectory porch.  Anyone can come 

by at any time to get the  latest 

news. 

 

 

 

St. Francis of Assisi Blessing Prayer 

Wednesday, October 3, 2018 at 2:00 PM in the courtyard of St. Mary’s 

Academy.  We celebrate Francis, the patron Saint of all Creation with 

prayer, laughter, and food.  Bring your animals - farm or pets; bring all 

children; and enjoy cider and donuts and animal treats. 

Clarita’s Summer Stew  

In a stock pot: 

1/4 cup canola or olive oil 

2 medium onions, cut up 

Brown onions then add a scant dash of red pepper flakes, salt and pepper 

1 can of tomatoes, crushed or 8 peeled and cut fresh tomatoes 

1 medium zucchini, cut up 

1 medium summer squash, peeled and cut up. 

Handful of fresh basil 

Simmer until squash is tender 

In a small bowl, combine 3-4 eggs and 1/2 cup grated parmesan cheese 

Beat until mixed. 

Pour over stew, simmer until eggs are cooked. 

Enjoy with some Italian bread! 

 Larry says you’ll want to get every drop! - Lynne Mango 

 Keep in touch or say a prayer for our seminarian... Anthony Nguyen 

  Cathedral Seminary 

  House of Formation 

  7200 Douglaston Pkwy. 

  Douglaston, NY  11362 

 

Our Children Need You! 

Yes, we need your help in sharing our 

faith with our young people.  Can you 

inspire our kids at Sunday School?  Yes 

you can!  Please call our Faith For-

mation leaders Deb Mahar and Deb 

Kapron, or see Fr. Tom Zelker.  Our 

children are a blessing for today and a 

promise for our tomorrows.  Faith 

Formation classes begin October 28, 

right after mass. 

Prison Ministry 

Love takes many forms... and writing to a 

prisoner is an act of love.  Sunday, October 

14 at 10:30 AM we will gather briefly in the 

Good Shepard room at the ICC rectory at 67 

Main Street in Hoosick Falls, to write short, 

uplifting letters to incarcerated Catholics.  

We will pray for them and their families 

and victims of crimes.  “Whatsoever you 

do... when in a prison you visited me” - 

Gospel of Matthew.  For more information 

contact Patty Austin at 518-428-8686. 

Vietnamese Mission 

An offering basket will be in the back of the church next weekend, September 29-30, to 

support the work of missionaries in Vietnam.  Thank you for your generosity.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjplYC2jNzKAhWhloMKHTUBDPQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pineforgeacademy.org%2Ffrom-the-principals-desk%2Ffrom-the-principals-desk-nov-2013%2F&psig=AFQjCNFgBE-KVEYJi




Immaculate Conception Parish  

September 22 & September 23 

YOUR SACRIFICIAL OFFERINGS  &  ATTENDANCE   

YOUR SACRIFICIAL OFFERINGS   

September 15 & September 16: 

Offertory……………………………………….……….……$3,322.59 

Evangeist...............................................................................$212.00 

Faith Formation ......................................................................$5.00 

Monthly E-Collection ..................................................$1,350.00 

Total....................................................................................$4,889.59 

ATTENDANCE  September 15,  September 16: 

4 PM……...138 9 AM……...100 Total: 238 

ELECTRONIC GIVING 
Our automatic withdrawal system is working well.  This may be an easy 
way for you to support our parish.  Please contact our office for more 
information. 

We ask for your prayers for the following:  
 

Joe Spiak, Joseph Morrissey, Peter Kane, Bill McAuliffe, Mary 
McCaffery, Chick Thurber, Mary Carter, David Martin, Rosemary O’Mal-
ley, Judy Quackenbush, Frank Marmillo, Kay Monroe, Ken Button, Anne 
Eberle, Jane Davis, Sally Williams, Jesse Stevens, Deanna Aldrich, 
Noreen Stevens, and Mary Wrubleski.  Those who have been on the list 
for quite some time will still be prayed for, but will not appear in the 
bulletin.  If you are in need of prayer for yourself or someone you 
know, please call: Margaret O’Malley at 686-7835. 

This Week:  September 22 & September 23, 2018 
Lay Ministers: Team 4 
Counters:  Judy Flynn & Peg Bakaitis & Jerry McAuliffe 
Next Week: Bob Medvetz & Mary Merriam 
(It is your responsibility to find a substitute if you are 
unable to serve.) 

    Our  Sponsor of the Week is... 

CHARITY’S HAIR STUDIO 

1 Ball Street 

Hoosick Falls, NY  12090 

 

PHONE: (518)686-5619 

 

Charity King 

Owner/Stylist 

 
 
 

§ Wednesday mornings at 10 AM: Bulletin proofreaders.   
         Call the office. 
§ Sunday morning:  Collection counters.  Call the office. 
§ Lectors (readers) at Mass:  See Mary Merriam, Gloria Shufon, 

or call the office.  686-5064 

Holy Communion… Please be sure to let one of the greeters 
know if you are unable to approach the altar.  The usher will 
then make arrangements for Communion to be brought to your 
pew. 


